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In Norway wine, spirits and strong beer (+4.75 pct. vol) are only sold in the shops of the State Alcohol Monopoly (Vinmonopolet). This system was for a long time practically undisputed, but during the discussions about EU-membership in the 1990s, an increasing majority wanted wine to be sold in ordinary grocery shops. In order to change this trend the Government in 1998 agreed to a plan which implied opening of 50 new monopoly shops during the next 4 years. In 2001 the planned number of new shops was increased by 20. This meant the most rapid increase in the number of shops in the history of the monopoly, from 120 in 1998 to 211 by the end of 2006. In the same period self-service was introduced, and in 2006 nearly all shops have self-service. These changes increased the popularity of the monopoly system, but has it been on the cost of higher consumption, which in turn can induce more alcohol related problems?

In 1999 and 2004 nationwide surveys were conducted with a wide range of questions related to alcohol. The samples were supposed to be representative for the whole population 15 years and older. The present study attempts to use these data to evaluate the effects on the alcohol consumption of the increase in the number of monopoly shops. 

